Having responded to the original consultation | wish to comment on the Planning Inspectors report.

| support the modification to SP8 made by the Inspector. | attended and spoke at the examination and
most of the submissions were with regard to the proposed re-designation of the Pinkham Way site. It
should be made clear that the site is an employment land site and not an industrial site. In fact, the
evidence presented showed it should be defined as open space and not brownfield/previously
developed land because it is excluded from this definition under the London Plan and the NPPF
definitions of previously developed land.

Also the protection of the SINC status should not have altered as the UDP statement that devlopment
would be allowed on the site provided there was no impact on the nature conversation value of
the site was a clear statement and provides better guidance than the new wording.

Many Thanks.

ClIr Barry Rawlings
Labour Councillor
Coppetts Ward

London Borough of Barnet



